
 

Dear Pump Family, 
 
It is here again....that special time of the year....Christmas! God sent His Son, the 
most precious Gift, just for you and me! 
 
Our family is well. The big happenings of the year are that Emilynn Grace joined our 
family on May 4th and Soojin become a citizen in September. Emi is 7 months now 
and adores her 4 yr. old brother, Nick. Danielle and Shaun are just trying to keep up 
with two very active children! Beth, Cory, Ian, Lauryn and Alex keep life moving at the 
speed of light around here. Ian is 10, Lauryn is 4 and Alex is 2. Jamin and Soojin have 
started rock climbing and they love it! They took a trip out west for 2 weeks and I love 
the pictures they took. Richard, Mom and I are keeping each other in line, I think. Well, 
many of you know....I stay out of the middle of Richard and Mom's shenanigans!  
 
Richard has been home now since Nov. 3 and as of now, we do not have any trips 
planned for next year. It is kind of nice having a bit of a breather. His trips to England 
and Kenya were the most recent and he was so blessed to have Lisa Hunt, Jael Beers 
and Sara Cordell join him in Kenya. From the pictures, they had a blessed time with 
the children at the orphanage and ministering to the Kenyan people. He had a 
wonderful reunion with Brother Peter and his church in England. They spoil him! 
 
We will be sending some money for Pastor Ibrahim to get each child at the orphanage 
a small Christmas gift. If you would like to be a part of this, please put "Orphans 
Christmas" on the memo line. As usual, I am slow at doing this, so if you want to help, 
please send your check asap! 
 
"Mary, you have found favor with God....you will give Him the name Jesus....I am 
the Lord's servant....may it be to me as you have said."   Luke 1:30 
 
My wish this year for all of us is that we will be as willing and obedient as Mary. She 
was scared but she didn't question. She followed through, she moved forward. May 
God bless you in the New Year as you discover what He has for you to do and the 
courage of Mary to follow His lead! 
 
                                                                 Merry Christmas Everyone! 
 
In His Care, 
Richard and Tammy Weagraff 
PUMP Ministries, Inc. 
 


